

# Burnaby Local Committee of HUB Cycling

## Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 10, 2024 • Online via Google Meet

**Time:** 7:00 pm - 8:33 pm

**Chair:** Sebastian

**In Attendance:** Jasper, Leandro, Philipe, Christopher, Glen, Anders

**Minute Taker:** Wendy

### Welcome & Introductions

- Welcome to Philipe, Christopher, Glen, and Anders!

### Approval of Minutes

- Previous meeting minutes from August 13 approved with amendment:
  - Secretary role will be rotating (Wendy creating a meeting minutes template).

### Additions to Agenda

- Conditions of Lougheed Hwy bike lane and alternative routes e.g., Winston St.

### Agenda Items

1. Miscellaneous
  - a. Vancity display case until Sep 14. If anyone is in the area and notices that the maps are empty, can refill.
  - b. Jasper will follow up via email with Councillor Gu on no right turn on red motion (NRTOR).
  - c. Bluebox bike lockers: Letter to City of Burnaby (CoB) about lockers being great and would like to see more. Arseni working on letter, update next meeting.
  - d. [Edmonds Speed and Traffic Management Study](#): Open until October 1. To send email with feedback points to Groups.io and also to send a response to staff. Jasper will start a Google document for the committee to add feedback.
  - e. Discussion points for meeting with CoB staff:
    - Detours for construction zones e.g., recent Central Valley Greenway (CVG) paving had no detour
    - NRTOR with painted X as a standard
    - South East assessment report
    - CVG assessment report
    - Lougheed Hwy bollards email
    - Can add any further points to Miro board
  - f. How to induce changes to 10th Ave crossings (both Burnaby and New West affected). Issues with rat running along 12th and 2nd St. This was highlighted in committee's recent South East assessment report. Edmonds Traffic Management

Study will be another opportunity to address this and can also mention in meeting with CoB staff.

## 2. Council Observer Update

- a. Jasper observer for September:
  - Nothing of note observed so far.
- b. Philipe to observe for October.

## 3. Rides

- a. CVG assessment report completed and sent to CoB.
- b. Q3 social ride on October 5. Jasper shared route planned so far and will share on Discord once finalized. 20-25 attendee limit set for last rides (preferred by ride leaders). Sebastian/Jasper will check with HUB Main if there is a limit to number of attendees.
- c. Next assessment: Metrotown and BC Parkway. To start report for Metrotown based on Hank's notes and to decide on a date for the assessment ride. Also, Sebastian/Jasper to follow up with Cathy about running a survey to collect opinions from the public.
- d. Ride with council and/or staff: Need a list of priorities to show them. Anders will check when the next Walk with the Mayor event is scheduled to mention idea.

## 4. Infrastructure & Gap Priorities

- a. Stopped using Felt and back to Google Maps. Need a strategy on the update process; Sebastian looking into how to edit it first.

## 5. Letters & Correspondence

- a. Passing Distance Signs - Jasper, done!
- b. Holdom Overpass: Jasper, Sebastian, and Wendy attended open house and discussed some key points: No path connecting to Norland; flashing lights for slip lane; connectivity plan to Lougheed Hwy; and plan for Still Creek Dr/Douglas Rd intersection. Jasper drafting email to send to Port Authority and CoB.

## Budget

- [Remaining Budget Sheet](#): Updated by Wendy (CVG assessment ride expense).
- Have a think for any ideas to spend.

## Next Meeting

- Tuesday, October 8 at 7:00 pm.